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MEETING OF THE BOARD OF DIRECTORS OF THE PINEBROOK HOMEOWNERS ASSOCIATION

JULY 11, 2012 - 7:00 P.M. – GORGOZA MUTUAL WATER COMPANY OFFICES
7950 PINEBROOK ROAD, PARK CITY, UTAH 84098
THOSE PRESENT: 
Ted Barnes, Troy Duffin, Lisa Fizer, Mike Jamison, Dan Schofield, Holly Smith, and Cory McNeely.  David Hedderly-Smith was not present.  Also present was Julie Asch, homeowner on Buckboard Drive.
Ted brought the meeting to order.
1. Ted introduced Julie Asch, a homeowner at 7381 Buckboard Dr., to the board.  Julie was present to discuss her concerns about the basketball court at Buckboard Dr. and Stagecoach Dr.  Ted briefly explained the history of the basketball court and how it was converted from a tennis court because of Chevron’s gas pipeline.  She noted that her preference would be to have some portion of it fenced for her dog.  Options were discussed, including shortening the surface to half-court, raising a wall and installing picnic tables on the remaining half.  Ted suggested that the board move forward with the renovation and noted the project could likely start later this year and be continued into next year.  No motions were made or voted upon regarding the project.
2. Minutes from the June 6, 2012 board of directors meeting were reviewed.  Holly made the motion to approve as written.  Mike seconded.  Vote all in favor.

3. Financial statements at and for the five months ended May 31st plus a current A/R aging were presented.  There was general discussion.  It was noted that receivables as of today are less than they were a year ago, even with assessments increased in 2012, because a number of significant past due balances were collected recently.  It was suggested that a letter be written to the five individuals with balances in excess of $1,000 indicating the HOA’s intention to pursue legal action unless paid in full.
4. Dan noted that the lower Pinebrook pond would most likely run out of water this year, and no water would be available to water the Pinebrook park because of our current drought situation.  He noted that he might be able to release some water into the creek from Gorgoza’s system if available.

5. Ted reported that he has been in contact with UDOT, and they would be installing directional signage along east and westbound I-80 that would include Pinebrook’s name.  The signage should be done at no cost to the HOA.
6. Dan noted that the new landscaping at the corner of Pinebrook Road and Pinebrook Blvd. will not be tied into the sprinkling system for the park, but would be individually metered.  This was done because of the design of the park’s irrigation system and to allow continued irrigation if the park’s water supply is temporarily interrupted or terminated. 
7. It was noted that patrols would be the same for July 24th as they were for July 4th, and that very few fireworks were noted as being discharged during the July 4th holiday.

8. The following owner disputes were discussed:

a. Mike Baker’s metal roof – No new developments…still waiting on Baker’s attorney to respond.

b. Ken Delnort’s home in Wagon Wheel Cir – A new set of plans are to be reviewed at the 7/12 ACC meeting.  Dan expected the new design to pass.

c. Max Greenhalgh new home height violation – Dan noted that Craig Hoggan would be writing a letter to Max indicating he is in violation of his own agreement.  It was suggested that the County be notified of any correspondence with Max.

9. Recent owner complaints were discussed.  
a. An owner complained to Ted about the color of Leon Gale’s home.  It was noted that his color board was reviewed by the ACC and that he complied with the board’s requirements.

b. An owner complained about the condition of Craig Miller’s property, including numerous pieces of construction equipment and trailers.  It was noted that the HOA’s attorney should write Mr. Miller regarding the complaints.  (Subsequently, and for the sake of efficiency, Cory sent Mr. Miller a letter.  Condition of the property was noted as being improved.)
c. Recent notifications were received from owners regarding burglaries in Pineridge.  It was suggested that Barb Bretz send out an email blast to owners notifying them of the problem and ways to stay safe.

d. Cory noted that an owner contacted him asking whether the HOA would like a representative with the Red Cross to discuss the topic of disaster preparedness with the HOA members.  It was suggested the owner or representative provide more information that the board can review or discuss.

10. The summer party scheduled for August 18th was discussed.  Holly suggested Fresh Market cater the party, and that there would be no bounce-house this year.  It was noted that the party might have to be moved if the grass at the Pinebrook Park dries up.

11. The next board meeting was scheduled for Wednesday, September 5th at 7pm.
12. No other matters of business voted upon.  Meeting was adjourned.
_____________________



________________________

Cory McNeely





Ted Barnes
Treasurer





President

